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Submission to Upper House Select Committee Inquiry into Fire Services 
Restructure Proposal.  
Date: 3 July 2017 

“Firefighters' Presumptive Rights Compensation and Fire Services 
Legislation Amendment (Reform) Bill 2017” 

From Volunteer Fire Fighter - Rodney Beale – Ex-Captain Phillip Island Fire Brigade. 

Dear Committee Members, as addressed, 

Please accept my submission as outlined below. 

 I am a Volunteer Fire Fighter with 48 years experience with the Country Fire Authority of 
Victoria.  

I have studied the proposed restructure and would recommend that this be withdrawn 
immediately as it fails to service the needs of both the community of Victoria and the fire 
service as a whole.  

My argument is as follows: 
 The proposed Presumptive Rights Compensation legislation for Fire Fighters

definitely discriminates against Volunteer fire fighters. i.e why is there a separate
panel to investigate their entitlement to claim, when there is not for paid fire fighters?

 Why has separate legislation now being proposed for DELWP firefighters for the
same type of compensation? Surely this indicates that the bill under review should
have been split so that it covers all firefighters, without discrimination as to whether
they are “Paid” or “Volunteer”? i.e. A bill for Presumptive Rights and a separate bill
for Fire Service Reorganisation.

 The proposal to transfer all operational paid fire fighters to the  new “Fire
Rescue Victoria” organisation and then to contract certain officers back to
manage CFA does not make any business sense. It is like employing your
opposition to run your business, potentially there is only one outcome, and you won’t
have a viable service. If you wanted to destroy the volunteer service, then this is a
sure fire way to do so.

 There is no detail and no implementation plan outlined in the proposed bill, so
how can it be passed when there has been no consultation with those that are
intimately involved in providing the fire service. I am referring to Volunteers that
are supposed to be consulted as per the Volunteer Charter and CFA Act . I have
also noted that in discussion with senior CFA staff at briefings (to VFBV and Local
Fire Brigade Group) that they have little knowledge or awareness of the issues
involved.

 Currently communication to the CFA CEO (Ms Francis Diver) is being
intercepted by a CFA committee that is implementing the changes before the bill
has passed in Parliament, surely this should not happen at this stage?

 Information being presented to CFA Volunteers by both CEO and Chief Officer
is incorrect – the “the Facts” do not line up with what has been presented in the
proposed bill.
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